Statement of Commitment 
Latem Industries is committed to providing an environment in which all individuals are treated with respect and dignity. We will do so in a manner that respects the dignity, individuality, independence, and value of all persons.

As an organization, it is our goal to respect and uphold the requirements of all legislations. This includes the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act (2005), the AODA including the Customer Service Standard and the Integrated Accessibility Standards Regulation. In addition, Latem Industries will include Employment, Information and Communications Standards. We will also uphold the ESA and Human Rights Act.  The Human rights Act prohibits discrimination based on prohibited grounds. The prohibited grounds of discrimination are race, ancestry, place of origin, colour, ethnic origin, citizenship, creed, sex (includes pregnancy), sexual orientation, age, record of offences, marital status, family status or disability.
Latem Industries has an important responsibility for ensuring a safe, dignified, and welcoming environment for everyone. Upon request, accessibility and disability needs will be considered for accommodation that take into account an employee’s accessibility needs due to a disability. We are committed to ensuring our organization’s compliance with accessibility legislation by incorporating policies, procedures, equipment requirements, and training for employees. We will:
· Review policies and practices on a regular basis.  

· Practise Accessible employment practices such as recruitment, assessment, and selection
· Develop emergency response plans and individual workplace accommodation plans for employees with disabilities
· Follow Customer Service Standards

· Provide accessible communication supports and information formats upon request
· Endeavor to provide accessible websites and web content 
· Support the use of assistive devices, mobility aids, service animals and support persons.

· Provide notice of service disruptions (temporary or long-term)

For more detailed information on our policies regarding Respectful Workplace, Accessibility and training programs, please contact Human Resources.
